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October 6, 2011 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 
  
Hello from Pohnpei. On this past September 24th, our young people were in Kolonia attending the youth rally that was held 
there. Mr. Kevin Inafuku from Harvest Baptist Church in Guam was the speaker/preacher. The rally went really well. Our 
young people were challenged and blessed.  
  
On September 27th, I visited my brother in-law (husband of one of my sisters) at the Pohnpei hospital. My brother in-law has 
been sick for several months. He was in the Philippines for surgery during March 2011.  His health has not improved since he 
came back from the Philippines. My brother in-law is not saved. Please pray that we will be able to lead him to Christ. 
   
On September 29th, our daughter in-law (Cindy Padock) gave birth to our second granddaughter. Cindy and the baby are 
doing well. Our son, Sonny Jr., Cindy, and their two children live in Guam. They can be reached at Harvest Baptist Church, 
P.O. Box 23189, Barrigada, Guam 96921. 
   
Continue to pray for our church people, for the Bible study that our young people are doing at PICS high school, for our 
individual time of sharing the Gospel, and for the ladies' Bible study that we are having at our house. 
  
Our church will be hosting the next Baptist youth rally. This youth rally is scheduled to be held on November 2011. Pray that 
our church will be ready to host this gathering. All of our young people from our 6 Fundament Baptist Churches will be 
coming to our church for the rally. 
  
Pray for transportation for church people and people in the community who expressed interest in attending our services. 
Some of these people do not have transportation to come to church on a regular basis. Most of them live about 2 to 3 miles 
from our church. 
  
Please pray for the Iohp family, who is staying with us in Kolonia. This is a family of 7 people, and they don't have a house. 
They lived with family members before, and were asked to leave. They came to us for help, so we gave them my father's little 
house to live in. This family got saved and became members of our church. They have a piece of land near our church 
property in Palikir. They started building a little house on their property, but now stopped the building process, because they 
had a lack funds to continue building. Please pray for this family that they can complete their house. 
  
Thank you for your prayers and support. 
 
In His Service, 
Sonny, Lihna, Sonya, Haworth, Roland and Sonsha 


